Essential Energy T.A.F.L.
Executive Meeting
Wednesday 8th August 2012.

Held at Bellevue Oval, Armidale.

Meeting commenced at 6. 45pm. 
PRESENT: Adrian Walsh, Shane Douglas (phone), Lindsay Brash, Nick Baird (phone). 

APOLOGIES: Gerry Griffiths, Graham Nuttall

1. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES: 
Minutes of previous meeting were circulated. 

Moved N. Baird that, “the Minutes as circulated be accepted.” 

Seconded S. Douglas. CARRIED 

2. BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES: 
All to be dealt with under General Business.

3.  CORRESPONDENCE:

In:
Resignation of Josh McKenzie as secretary and from the TAFL Executive.


Rising Star Award from clubs and AFL NSW/ACT


Swans appeal to AFL NSW/ACT


Gunnedah – complaint – umpiring (email).

All to be dealt with under General Business.

4.  TREASURERS REPORT:

Submitted prior.  Comment on surprising amount for Nomads insurance.
5.  GENERAL BUSINESS:

5.1  Resignation of Josh McKenzie.


Resignation accepted with regret.  A. Walsh to write to Josh with acknowledgement and thanks.  With the AGM due in Oct/Nov we can probably get by in the meantime.  Need to bring extra people on to the Executive.  A. Walsh to ask Grant O’Leary (President Muswellbrook) with a view to secondment to the Executive.

5.2  Rising Star Award.  

N. Baird disclosed that the Gillies Medal was already beyond doubt and the winner is a nominee for rising star – should the awards double-up or go to separate players.  Agreed on the latter.  Discussion on nominees.  Possibility of shared award (only one trophy – subsequently confirmed) or of naming a runner-up as recognition of another excellent nominee.

5.3  Response to AFL NSW/ACT – upholding of appeal by Tamworth Swans over loss of match points for playing an ineligible player.


Still awaiting the written ruling.  Need to keep clubs on-side.  Desire for consistency.  If ruling is that loss of points is mandatory, this should also be applied to Nomads/Bulldogs match.  To be discussed by email when the written ruling arrives – need to resolve before the weekend.
5.4  Presentation Night.


J. McKenzie and N. Baird working on it.  Mark Lowe to host.

5.5  Gunnedah Complaint against umpiring 21.07.12.


Limited justification to complaints.  C. Harrison is progressing well but will make mistakes and can lose focus under pressure.  Need to curtail excessive player comments.  Assign to neutral games for the rest of the season.  No response to Gunnedah.

Next meeting: Wednesday 29th August 2012.  Time and place to be confirmed. 
Meeting closed at 7.42pm.
